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Dear President,

| acknowledge receipt of your communication received by the Office on 1 September 2022,
by which the Rentai Union Suginami, the Union Rakuda (Kyoto Municipality Related
Workers’ Independent Union), the Rentai Workers’ Union, Itabashi-ku Section and

the Apaken Kobe (Casual/Temporary/Part-time Non-regular Workers’

Union) submit observations on the application by Japan of ratified ILO Conventions.

In accordance with established practice, these observations will be transmitted to the
Government of Japan. They will be brought to the attention of the Committee of Experts on
the Application of Conventions and Recommendations at its next session
(November-December 2022), together with any comments that the Government may wish
to make on the matters raised therein. Please refer to paragraphs 111-119 of the

2022 Report of the Committee of Experts — General Report, for information on the
treatment of observations made by employers’ and workers’ organizations in the context of

the supervision of the application of ratified Conventions.

Yours sincerely,

The Secretariat of the International Labour Standards Department

T. +41 22 799 71 55

E: orgs-ceacr@ilo.org

Route des Morillons 4
CH-1211 Geneva 22
Switzerland
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